
PUBLIC BUDGET HEARING

Tuesday, November 17, 2020
Townsend Town Hall

6:00PM
Chairperson Carla VanCamp called the meeting to order at 6pm 

Roll call:  Chairperson Carla Van Camp (via telephone), Supervisor Linda Adamczyk, Supervisor Claude Bowman, Treasurer Beth Hartman, Clerk Linda Ziegler.  14 citizens

Verification of proper agenda notice:  Ziegler posted the agenda on November 3, 2020 at Townsend Post Office, Townsend Town Hall, Laona State Bank, Townsend  location, www.townsendwisconsin.org and the Lakes Country Beacon November 2, 2020 edition

Adamczyk made the motion to accept the minutes Public Budget Hearing minutes of November 19, 2019 2nd by Bowman – M/A
Van Camp stated that the 2021 Levy Limit is $543,433.00 a decrease of $35.000 due to paying off loans in 2020.

The budget reflects wage increases to the highway workers, landfill staff and cleaning personnel, 

The town will purchase a sweeper attachment for the front-end loader at $17,000.00.

Road work for 2021 includes Burnt Dam from Forest Ln to Riggins, installing three culverts at Peaceful ln, Sawyer Lake Rd and Wapota Ln.  Double chip sealing Denur Ln, Dencur Crt and Forest Hill and black top Valley View Rd from Nicolet Rd to Red Maple and the culvert on Archibald Parkway.

The Fire Department will be purchasing new turn out gear.  The Ambulance budget increased to $100,000 to provide additional staffing and equipment.

Dawn Herlache, Fire Department Chief, asked about the reduced funds in the fire supplies and for the 1999 Equipment Van.  Van Camp stated that there is flexibility in the budget, and since the Van will be sold, no dollars are necessary.
Mike VandeWalle asked about increasing the levy limit.  This can be done by resolution, for townships under 3000 people, at a meeting of the electors.  However, the increase must be earmarked for a specific project.

Janet Opeila stated that the ambulance PPE items were obtained from the state emergency management fund.  The Community Ambulance received a loan from Laona State Bank for PPP, additional staffing during the pandemic, for $40,000.00 which will be forgiven.

Tom Derrickson asked how the new town hall plans are coming.  Van Camp said a town hall is still in the vision, however, with the disruption in 2019 and 2020, it has been put on hold.  The town has been in communication with an architect and developing the plans before presenting to the town for referendum.  John Zeller asked if it would be less costly to work with an architect and builder together.  Van Camp stated she is not willing to take on that responsibility and will work with a company to manage the project.

Mike VandeWalle made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:40, 2nd by Tom Derrickson – M/A






Minutes approved November 16, 2021, Linda Ziegler, Clerk

Special meeting of the Electors of the Town of Townsend
Tuesday, November 17, 2020
Chairperson Carla Van Camp called the meeting to order at 6:44pm.  This meeting is to approve the Town of Townsend Levy of 543,433.00 for 2021.  Dan Martin made the motion to approve the Levy as presented, 2nd by Jim Adamczyk.  Show of hands of the 2021 budget:  12 yea, 3 nay.  Motion carried.  Motion made to adjourn at 6:48pm by Dan Martin, 2nd by Jim Adamczyk, - M/A

